Date: January 20, 2010

From: Division of Natural Sciences and Mathematics

To: Faculty Senate

Subject: New Course (GS 325) Request

Proposal

Add a new Science Methods course (GS 325) to eventually replace current Science Methods courses. After a phase-in period, GS 325 will be the required elementary science methods course with GS 311, 312, 313W available to be taught occasionally as electives.  GS 325 will be a 4-FTE course replacing the 6-FTE GS 311, 312, 313W courses so a net reduction in FTE will occur.  It is anticipated that GS 325 will be offered six times per year similar to the current GS 311, 312, 313W offerings.

Motivation

New Oregon State Science Standards have been adopted by the 2009 Oregon legislature for all public K-12 schools. These new standards will be phased in over the next year and necessitate the redesign of the current science methods courses so that these new standards are reflected. These new science standards are based on four core areas (Structure and Function; Interaction and Change; Scientific Inquiry; Engineering Design) and are significantly different from the previous versions. In addition to a new core area of Engineering Design, these standards use a vertical articulation approach where life, Earth and physical science content are integrated throughout K-8 grades (this is a radical change in approach from the old science standards where a specific grade level would focus on a single science content area). GS 325 will use an integrated instructional approach by applying life, Earth and physical science content to the two core areas of Scientific Inquiry and Engineering Design. The old GS 311, 312, 313W method courses were focused on a specific science content area and do not reflect the instructional approach emphasized in the new 2009 Standards. 
Summary

 Add a new Science Methods course (GS 325) that will better reflect new Oregon Science Standards adopted in March 2009. Additionally, GS 325 will eventually replace the older Science Methods courses currently being taught in the Division of Natural Sciences. GS 325 was created as a team effort of both Science Methods faculty members (Erin Baumgartner and Philip Wade) and Adele Schepige, Division of Teacher Education. 
